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Classified Council General Meeting 

Date: Friday, January 12, 2007 – 11:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.
Locations: Elko – HTC 121, Ely –  Room 118, Battle Mountain – Room 1, 
Winnemucca – Room 115, Pahrump – PVC 122
Members Present: Elko: Ann Ulrich, Rose Karr, Betty Richardson, JoAnn DelSarto, Penny Ronk,  


Cynthia Vaughn-Giles, Chris Marshall, June Braaten, Wanell Donnelli, Joe Martinez,

and Jeanne Long     Ely: Carol Martin, Kandy Scheel, & Robert Piscovich  

Call Meeting to Order: Ann called the meeting to order at 11:12 a.m.
Presentation: Our special guest was Patty Jones of the Great Basin College Foundation. She 
announced the upcoming Annual Dinner Dance on February 24, 2007. Tickets are $60.00 
per person, however employees do get a 10% discount. It is also possible to reserve a whole table 
for 8 to 10 people. In the past years Classified Staff have donated auction items such as a gift 
basket or GBC logo items. Patty requested Classified Council to assist in the auction by donating 
an item. (This will be an Action Item at the next meeting.)
Introductions: Rose introduced new classified staff member Joe Martinez. Joe is the Program Officer for 
Student Financial Services. Rose stated that Carmen Matlock is the new part time 
worker in 
Human Resources.
Approval of Minutes: The minutes from the December 8, 2006 meeting were approved with a 


motion made by Penny Ronk and seconded by June Braaten. All present voted to approve the 
motion.
Treasurer’s Report: Chris reported the beginning balance was $4,216.57. No money was spent 
this 
month. 
Off-Site Reports: 

Battle Mountain – Absent – No Report
Ely –  No Report. The Ely Elks Club are hosting the annual “Elks Crabfest” February 3, 2007.

Pahrump – Absent – No Report
Winnemucca – Absent – No Report
Committee Reports:


Bylaws – Chairperson Cynthia Vaughn-Giles distributed copies of the revised bylaws to the 
GBC Classified Staff. Cynthia presented Classified’s Bylaws to the President’s Council on 
Tuesday, January 9, 2007. There were several items that were highlighted 
which included one 
minor change in wording (article IV, section 7 to change word from ‘accused’ to ‘officer’). 
The system attorney suggested that he research the electronic voting procedure, and recommend a 
less complicated format than Robert’s Rules of Order.
Events / Fundraisers – No Report
Facilities / Web Page – June Braaten announced that she has posted all of the minutes from 
previous meetings that she had access to. She stated that she was still missing a few months from 
past years’ Classified Council meetings. June also requested individuals to send announcements 
or other items to post on the Classified web page. 
Grant-in-Aid – Penny Ronk received a preliminary report from Justine Stout in the Controller’s 
Office that 10 Classified Student have registered for classes for the Spring 2007 semester and 
using grant-in-aid to the amount of $3756. 
Hospitality / Awards – Rose reported that a get well card was sent to Gim Briggs of the Controller’s office, who had eye surgery done last month.  

Rose announced the birth of John & Tami Amestoy’s baby girl on Tuesday morning. 
Rose welcomed Joe Martinez as the Program Officer for Student Financial Services and Carmen Matlock, Administrative Assistant in Human Resources.
Rose also invited everyone to provide information to be included within the Hospitality Report each month. Please report new employees, existing employees leaving, new family additions and other accomplishments to Rose Karr at rosek@gwmail.gbcnv.edu or call Jeanne at the main GBC switchboard on the Elko campus at (775) 738-8493.
Scholarship – No Report (Pat Loper was unable to attend the meeting but the Classified Staff were reminded of the 5pm deadline today to apply for the Classified Scholarship).
President’s Council: Annie Ulrich made the following report of the January 9th meeting…. 

Vending Machine: There has been a noticeable decline in the revenue generated by the campus 


vending machines. Classified Council relies on the revenue to support scholarship opportunities 


and the ability to provide community service to the campus. VPAS Diekhans stated that we are 


under contract to Pepsi for ten years and several years still remain on the contract. It is not 
recommended for the Classified Staff to purchase their own machines because they are in excess 
of $4,000.00 each. They are looking for a new vendor if we do not get better service from this one.

Holiday Community Service: Classified Council provide Christmas for eleven children ranging in 


age from one month to 14 years old. Our gift drive was support by the campus community of staff, 


faculty, administration and students. Many classified participated in this effort, as well as the gift 
drive at the Christmas party.


Scholarship: January 12, 5:00 p.m. is the deadline for applications for the Classified Scholarship. 
Any full or part time classified staff taking three credits or more at any NSHE institution is 
eligible to apply for a one hundred dollar scholarship to be used in the semester it is awarded. The 
recipients are selected through a random drawing and cannot apply again for one academic year. 
Last semester, the two recipients were from the Winnemucca campus.

Annual Bar-B-Que/Picnic: Classified is interested in the preparation and planning of the annual 
event, but would like to have the opportunity to make it welcoming for the whole campus 
community. If possible, the council would like to have President Killpatrick select a Friday 
afternoon where the campus could close at noon, so activities would be made available for the 
Buildings & Grounds personnel. The participation last year had increased dramatically from the 
prior year’s Saturday at the City Park. Norm Cavanaugh and students provided wonderful family-
orientated entertainment. Dr. Killpatrick provided the funding for the meat, but unfortunately 
could not attend. Proper planning and this accommodation (early campus closure) could make this 
event even more successful. It would be nice to have the event before the faculty leave for their 
summer break.

Next Classified Council Meeting: Patty Jones from the GBC Foundation is our special guest 
speaker. June Braaten will provide an update on the Relay for Life. Julie Smith knows of a Student 
who is interested in having the Relay for Life all year long on campus. Possibility of a springtime 
rummage sale to coordinate with the college’s spring sale. Classified is purchasing storage 
containers to secure and clearly label records and supplies retained in the Berg Hall closet.
College Council:  No Report.....next meeting in February.
New Business:  ACTION ITEM: June Braaten made a request to purchase storage tubs to store 


archived Classified Council material and other items. After a brief description a motion 


was made by Cynthia Vaughn-Giles to spend up to $75 to purchase storage containers for 


Classified’s Archive Material and was seconded by Chris Marshall. All present voted to 


approve the motion. 

RELAY FOR LIFE: June Braaten announced that the next Relay for Life is tentatively 
scheduled for July 21 and 22 at the Elko High School Football Field. The theme this year 


will be “T.V. Shows”. There are Relay for Life meetings scheduled the first Wednesday 


of each month at the Stockman’s Casino. The Relay for Life “Kick Off” is on April 4th. 
Sponsorship is $250 (name only) or $500 (GBC logo and name). June has also requested 
volunteers to replace her as the chair for GBC’s Relay for Life Team.
Old Business: Vending Machine: See item in President’s Council of this report.
Announcements: Annie announced that SNEA will be hosting a free luncheon on February 7, 2007 
from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. at HTC 120. There will be a discussion about insurance and 
legislative issues and the union representatives will answer any questions that Classified members 
may have. You do not have to belong to the union to come to the luncheon.
Motion was made by Penny, seconded by June to adjourn the meeting. Meeting was adjourned at 12:10 p.m.
